
 

 

 

“To advance Dorchester County through educating, promoting and growing a strong business community.” 

 

 

 

January 16, 2025 
 

Economic Matters Committee 

230 Taylor House Office Building 

Annapolis, MD 21401 

 
RE: Support HB 227 by Delegate Adams: 
"Corporations and Associations - Electric Cooperatives - Nonescheat Capital Credits." 
 
Dear Chairman Wilson: 
 
I am writing on behalf of the Board of Directors of the Dorchester Chamber of Commerce to 
offer our support for HB 227 
 
This passage of this legislation will enable electric cooperatives in Maryland to repurpose 
unclaimed capital credits for the direct benefit of their members, such as enhancing member 
welfare and community well-being. From tree planting programs to workforce development 
scholarships, energy efficiency projects, and initiatives supporting electric vehicle 
infrastructure, the potential applications of these funds are diverse and far­ reaching. 
 
One critical aspect of HB 227 is the mandate for the elected Board of each electric cooperative 
to oversee the allocation of unclaimed funds, ensuring transparency, accountability, and 
alignment with the collective interests of cooperative members. Moreover, the legislation 
stipulates a five-year holding period for retired funds before utilization, safeguarding against 
premature allocation and allowing for strategic investment planning.  
 
While the amount of unclaimed retired credits may not represent a significant portion of the 
state's budget, its potential impact on cooperative members and local communities is 
profound. This proposed legislation aligns with similar practices in 37 other states, ensuring 
that unclaimed capital credits are utilized to support member priorities and spur community 
development efforts. 
 
Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you require any further information or 
clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
Sincerely,  

 
 
William A. Christopher 
President/CEO 
 

DORCHESTER CHAMBER OF COMMERCE, INC. 
306 High Street, Cambridge, MD  21613 

410-228-3575 

info@dorchesterchamber.org 

www.dorchesterchamber.org 

 

 

 

 
2025 Board of Directors 
 

Blake Whitten 

Chairman Treasurer 

Whitten Retirement Solutions 
 

Danielle Johnson 

Chair Elect 
Johnson’s Cleaning Services 

 

Caitlin Cannon 

Treasurer 

Koski Enterprises 

 

Kevin Hill 

Immediate Past Chairman 

Hill-Kimmel Contracting 
 

Jennifer Layton 

Past & Voce Chairman 

Layton’s Chance Vineyard 
and Winery 
 

Dominic DeLuca 

Vice Chair 

DELCO Packaging Products 
 

Pam Allen 

Mid-Shore Meals til Monday 
 

Jay Bouton 

Culta 
 

Aliza Callahan 

Shore United Bank 

 

Beth Hancock 

Regal Rexnord Corporation | 

Cambridge Engineered 
Solutions  
 

Brandon Hesson 

City of Cambridge 
 

Sherri Hobbs-Messick 

University of Maryland 
Shore Regional Health 
 

Camila (Cam) Lopez 

Cambridge Super Soda 
 

Shane Nicolopoulos 

Hyatt Regency Chesapeake 
Bay Golf Resort, Spa, & 

Marina 
 

Eleanor Siri-Andoson 

Siri Premier Eyecare 
 

Blaine Williamson 

McClain-Williamson Realty 
 

Lisa Roberts Windsor 

ZSTS Law Group 


